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[ POEA MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. 03, January
26, 1999 ]

US VISA REGULATIONS

The following are US visa regulations received by the Philippine Embassy in Havana:

1. Applications for US visas submitted by members of Philippine delegations, who
are regular passport holders, at the US Interests Section in Havana, Cuba need
the approval by the US Embassy Consular section in Manila. The same
requirement applies to those who will only transit through the US.

2. The Mexican Embassy requires US transit visas for Filipinos who want to travel
to the US through Mexico.

It is suggested that Filipinos who are regular passport holders apply for their US
visas at the US Embassy consular section in Manila and not at US consular sections
abroad.

For the information of all parties concerned.

Adopted: 26 Jan. 1999

(SGD.) ANGELES T. WONG-GARCIA
Deputy Administrator and Officer-in-Charge
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